SAMPLE EMAIL IN SUPPORT OF THREE IMPORTANT DEAR COLLEAGUES FOR SUPPORTIVE HOUSING TO END HOMELESSNESS.  

IT IS BEST FOR THIS EMAIL TO BE SENT DIRECTLY TO YOUR CONGRESSPERSON’S HOUSING STAFF PERSON.  IF YOU DON’T KNOW WHO THAT PERSON IS YOU CAN CALL THE OFFICE AND ASK.  HOUSE EMAIL ADDDRESSES ARE GENERALLY FIRSTNAME.LASTNAME@MAIL.HOUSE.GOV  ALTERNATIVELY THIS COULD BE CUT AND PASTED INTO THE “CONTACT ME” PAGE ON YOUR REPRESENTATIVE’S WEBSITE. 
Dear _______________,

On behalf of ___________MY ORGANIZATION, I am writing to urge your support for three Dear Colleague letters that urge funding for key federal programs for our community to create supportive housing and help end homelessness.  Deadlines are approaching very soon, so I appreciate your prompt attention to this message. 

We hope the Congressperson can sign on to:

Gwen Moore’s Dear Colleague in favor of the President’s request of $2.381 billion to implement the HEARTH Act, which improves HUD’s McKinney-Vento Homeless Assistance Grants program:  In our community, like in many others around the United States, HUD’s McKinney-Vento program is the single most important source of federal funding to help end homelessness.  The program has been strongly supported by Republican and Democrat-led Administrations and Congresses.  Despite the allocation of $2.033 billion in FY 13 – an increase of $101 million over FY12 (prior to across-the-board cuts mandated by sequestration) – this funding is not sufficient to keep up the momentum of using the program to create new supportive housing units to prevent and end homelessness.  The deadline for this letter is April 17 and the contact in Rep Moore’s office is Sean Gard. 

Al Green/Michael Grimm/Mike Michaud Dear Colleague supporting $75 million for 10,000 new HUD-VASH vouchers: HUD-VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH) vouchers are a key tool to ending veterans’ homelessness by combining a Section 8 voucher with case management services from the Department of Veterans Affairs.  Over 57,000 HUD-VASH vouchers have been funded since 2008 and we’re seeing real results: the latest HUD report showed a 7.2% drop in veteran homelessness in just one year and 17.2% drop since 2009.  $75 million will allow a new round of 10,000 HUD-VASH vouchers to come to our communities to help end veterans homelessness.  The bipartisan Green/Grimm/Michaud letter supports the President’s request, has a deadline of April 17 and the contact in Rep. Green’s office is Harmeet Kaur.   
Rep. Fudge Dear Colleague on the HOME Program:  HUD’s HOME program allocates money directly to localities for the purpose of investing in affordable housing creation.  This flexible funding stream has many important uses, but perhaps none is more important than when it serves as a financing gap-filler to keep a development alive while other funding sources are pulled together.  An estimate by CSH found that HOME funding is used in approximately 80% of supportive housing developments.  Unfortunately Congress slashed funding for the HOME program in the past two years by nearly 40%.  HOME was funded at $1.6 billion in FY 11 and $1.825 in FY 10 and FY09. The letter request a return to FY11 levels of $1.6 billion.  The deadline for this letter is April 16 and the contact in Rep. Fudge’s office is Kyle Williams.
INSERT ANY ADDITIONAL INFORMATION ABOUT HOW THESE PROGRAMS WORK FOR YOUR ORGANIZATION AND HOW THEY HELP END HOMELESSNESS IN YOUR COMMUNITY.

Thank you for your support of these important programs that will help reduce homelessness in your district and others around the country. 
Sincerely,

